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Waipā Networks Submission: Distribution Connection Pricing Consultation 
 
Waipā Networks (Waipā) welcomes the opportunity to make a submission to the Authority 
on its consultation paper on “Distribution connection pricing proposed Code 
amendment”. We also generally support and agree with the submission by the Electricity 
Networks Association (ENA).  
 
Waipā is a consumer trust-owned Distributor supplying more than 29,000 connections in 
Cambridge, Te Awamutu and surrounding areas.  Waipā is one of the oldest networks in 
New Zealand and has traditionally been an inexpensive network design and a low cost 
network.  It has an 11kV backbone with two distinct networks being Cambridge and Te 
Awamutu.  
  
The network has experienced significant growth in both residential subdivisions and large 
industrial customers in recent years and Waipā has had to invest in capacity ahead of this 
growth.  As a result, we have commissioned a new GXP and substation in the Cambridge 
area (Hautapu GXP and Forrest Road Substation (FRSS)) which will increase capacity in that 
network materially. 
 
One of Waipā’s pricing principles is that "Each customer pricing group should at least 
cover the costs that it directly causes."  
 
This aligns with the Authority's Pricing Principle "(a) Prices are to signal the economic costs 
of service provision, including by: (i) being subsidy free (equal to or greater than avoidable 
costs, and less than or equal to standalone costs);" 
 
When examining the detail of what the Authority is proposing we are concerned that the 
proposed amendments will lead to inequitable outcomes for our customers.  This is 
considering the broader impact for Waipā customers, particularly through the shift of 
financial risk from new connections to existing customers.  
 
Our responses are summarised in Appendix A. Of particular concern for Waipā is the 
reliance methodology proposed in the consultation as it has the impact of curtailing our 
capital contributions on new connections and spreading the cost and risk of recovery to 
existing customers. 
 
Reliance Limit Methodology 
Waipā Networks has significant concerns about the proposed reliance limits methodology. 
The reliance limit methodology does not support high-growth networks or changes in 
network design. The restrictions on capital contributions are expected to result in higher 


























